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Summary of the Formal Public Participation Process 
 
The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 6 (EPA) proposed to issue the initial Title V 
Operating Permit for Williams Four Corners, LLC – E & H Receiver. The public comment period 
on the draft permit began May 5, 2017, and closed on June 5, 2017. EPA announced the public 
comment period in accordance with 40 CFR § 71.11 on Region 6’s website. In accordance with 40 
CFR § 71.8, EPA also notified affected States and Tribal Nations with a letter dated May 4, 2017. 

 
The Administrative Record for the draft permit, including the Statement of Basis and other 
supporting documentation relevant to the application, were available on Region 6’s website and 
also available for viewing at the Jicarilla Public Library in Dulce, New Mexico. 

 
EPA’s public notice for the draft permit also provided the public with notice of the opportunity to 
request a public hearing. The public notice stated that "Any request for a public hearing must be 
received by the EPA either by email or mail by June 2, 2017, and must state the nature of the issues 
proposed to be raised in the hearing.” EPA did not receive any written comments concerning the 
draft permit during the comment period, and did not receive any written requests for a public hearing. 

 
 
 

Revisions in Final Permit 
 

There were no significant revisions to the final permit. Since no public comments were received, 
EPA will make the permit effective immediately in accordance with 40 CFR § 71.11(i)(2)(iii). 


